
 

Online Patronage Process System (OPPS) 

The OPPS was developed to provide objective information to all parents and guardians to allow them to make an informed 
choice in expressing a preference for their preferred model of patronage for their child’s education. 

The patronage process for new schools is overseen by an external independent advisory group, the New Schools 
Establishment Group (NSEG). Once the online survey for patronage preferences has closed, the Department will complete 
reports for the NSEG on each of the areas. 

Following their consideration of the Department’s reports, the NSEG submits recommendations to the Minister for 
consideration and final decision. The reports and the NSEG recommendations for all such patronage processes will be made 
available on the Department’s website. 

Requirements. 
a) Full address including Eircode within the catchment area per map above.  Your child(ren)s must be resident in the 

address provided. 
b) Your child(ren)s PPS Number 

 

The Process 
Please note that the expression of parental preference for patronage of a school is not an application for enrolment. Once 
the school has been established, you must apply directly to the school if you wish to enrol your child. 

c) Access to OPPS through the following link 

https://patronage.education.gov.ie 

d) Click on 

 
e) Expand to choose your patronage preferences by clicking the “+” as shown below

 
 
 
 
 

https://patronage.education.gov.ie/


 
f) Choose Blanchardstown as your preferred area  

 
g) Follow instruction on the screen (need to confirm all 3 by clicking on each).  If you do not know your Eircode finder 

and use it to search by providing your address.  

  



 
h) Confirm you have read the note and accept it then click “next” 

 
i) Fill in the details as per the screen.  Please note you can fill detials of all children starting post primary in the next 5 

years: 
 You can add more children as you wish 
 Year to start first year is spread from 2020 to 2024.  

 
 



 
j) Follow instruction as per screen below 

 
k) Follow instruction as per screen below. 

 
l) You are now required to choose your preference in order of ranking.  Please note there is 5 patronage showing 

interest to run the school in this are.  We propose you only make one choice and choose The Islamic Foundation of 
Ireland as your preferred choice by clicking and ranking per below.  

 



 
m) The final step is to submit your application by clicking “finish” per below. 

 

 

The patronage process for new schools is overseen by an external independent advisory group, the New Schools 
Establishment Group (NSEG). Once the online survey for patronage preferences has closed, the Department will complete 
reports for the NSEG on each of the areas. 

Following their consideration of the Department’s reports, the NSEG submits recommendations to the Minister for 
consideration and final decision. The reports and the NSEG recommendations for all such patronage processes will be made 
available on the Department’s website. 

Updates in relation to further patronage processes will be announced on the OPPS website and the Department’s website 
(www.education.ie). 

 

https://www.education.ie/

